

New Year's Greetings

"The Lord has created all things for Himself"

With these words from the *King James Bible*, *Proverbs 16:4*, we warmly greet you all from the light-filled, wintry Lake Constance during the first days of this new calendar year.



Am Rebgarten apartments



In our newsletter last August, we reported that the apartments *Am Rebgarten* would be ready for occupancy in October. We were unable to meet this deadline for the same reason that many people are facing, delays in the delivery of interior furnishings.

Although we are not finished with the furnishing yet, they will be ready this coming spring and we are looking forward to welcoming our guests in these new facilities as well.



Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

Second renovation phase

On 13th November 2021 we celebrated the ground-breaking of the second phase of renovation, for which we are truly grateful! It is, so to speak, our centrepiece: the conversion of the large barn into a library / seminar room. We celebrated the start of this second phase of the extension together with the companies that were awarded the contract for the implementation, our extremely competent architect and very dear friends and supporters of the *Bodenseeheim*.



After a warm welcome from our chairperson and project overview from the architect, we enjoyed a small toast followed by lunch together to round off the celebrations. After coffee, tea and cake, we departed with joyful anticipation over the next steps towards the successful completion of this project.



This will be an exciting year — in which much will be achieved. We are looking

forward to it and, of course, will keep you updated!

Seminars

Despite the absence of the seminar leader, we were able to hold our last seminar in November. The loving willingness by another seminar leader made this possible. She took over the announced topic, and the vast majority of the registered participants came to the *Bodenseeheim*. The fascinating study and research in our textbook *Science and Health* supported and enriched the participants throughout this seminar week.

This year, we are once again offering our seminars to you, dear interested participants and researchers. Come and join us — experience the orchard and of course the inspiring seminars and undertakings in this unique environment.



Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

Through our website you are always kept up to date — bodenseeheim.de/en



We are hiring: House manager

One final piece of news from our current operations: regretfully, our long-time and much appreciated house manager, Monika Heimann, is going into well-deserved retirement at the end of January. It is unfortunate and we cannot yet imagine the home without her ... but it is what it is.

That means that we are in need of a new house manager who, together with Barbara Robinson, will take over the running of the Bodensee Home. If you are interested or know someone who is, please contact the house management or the board.

Outlook

We are hoping that we will be able to hold our general meeting on 09th April in person and look forward to welcoming you then at the *Bodenseeheim*.

Until then, we wish you all a good start to this exciting 2022!

Klaus Kreuzer clerk@bodenseeheim.de

Concerning this Newsletter

You are welcome to share this Newsletter with other interested Christian Scientists and their friends. Should you know of anyone who would like to receive the Newsletter directly please contact our clerk who will be happy to oblige.

Should you wish to unsubscribe from the Newsletter please send the clerk@bodenseeheim.de brief a email requesting to be removed from the list. (Please, find other contact details at the end of this newsletter)

Imprint:

Publisher: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V. Editorial and Design: Klaus Kreuzer. Photos: © 2022: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V., Am Rebgarten © 2022 Sabine Gehrig

Many thanks to all who have enriched this newsletter with their contributions.

This Newsletter was produced with $\underline{Apache^{TM}}$ FOP (Formatting Objects Processor) Version 2.5:

2022-01-31 18:58:16

Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

Contact Details

Address: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V. Obstgut Faust 2 DE-88719 Stetten bei Meersburg Telephone: +49-7532-4303-0 Telefax: +49-7532-4303-33 Management: Barbara Robinson email: management@bodenseeheim.de Internet: bodenseeheim.de/en The Board: Chairperson: Ursula Wappler, 🛂 Deputy Chairperson: Christiane Morel, Clerk: Klaus Kreuzer, Treasurer: Hannelore Bäcker, Assessor: Jürgen Vogt, email: boardofdirectors@bodenseeheim.de Bank connection for Germany BODENSEEHEIM CHRIST.WISS.EV SPARKASSE SALEM - HEILIGENBERG IBAN: DE07 6905 1725 0002 0161 60 BIC: SOLADES1SAL Bank connection for Switzerland

BIC: POFICHBEXXX

Wissenschaftler

DE-Stetten

PostFinance

Bodenseeheim Christlicher

Kontonummer: 89-843829-9

IBAN: CH97 0900 0000 8984 3829 9